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August 26th 2024 
 
Dear President Mateša, 
Dear Secretary General Krajač, 
 
Thank you for your kind communication and update regarding the Croatian Bodybuilding 
Union (HBBS). 
 
We appreciate the information you provided and your support to our sport. 
 
I’m pleased to confirm that we had the opportunity to meet with representatives of the 
Croatian Bodybuilding Union during the last European Championship. During this 
meeting, we instructed them to provide us with some updates and information regarding 
the rules, facilitating their full reintegration into the IFBB with the highest level of 
effectiveness. We placed special emphasis on the necessity to integrate all clubs, which 
is essential after this prolonged period of disagreements, with the aim of ensuring that this 
new phase is conducted with the greatest guarantee of success in service of the ideals of 
sport and the bodybuilding and fitness athletes of Croatia. 
 
We look forward to continuing our collaboration to advance the development of our sport 
in Croatia. 
 
I regret not having the opportunity to see you in Paris, where I attended the opening 
ceremony and the first days of the Games. However, I would like to take this opportunity 
to congratulate you on the excellent results achieved by the Croatian Olympic team at 
Paris 2024. 

 
Best regards, 
 

 
 

 
 
Rafael Santonja 
President 
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